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CD20-09  
DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES 

 
CHILDREN’S DIVISION 

 
P. O. BOX 88 

 
JEFFERSON CITY, MISSOURI 

 
February 7, 2020 

 
M E M O R A N D U M 

 
TO: CHILDREN’S DIVISION AND CONTRACTED STAFF 
 
FROM:   REGINALD E. MCELHANNON, INTERIM DIRECTOR 
 
SUBJECT: PARENT ENGAGMENT AND VISITS WITH CHILDREN 

WEBINAR RECORDINGS 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 

The purpose of this memorandum is to make available the “Importance of Worker 

Visitation with Youth and the Parent Engagement” webinar recordings.  The webinars 

are in response to the Program Improvement Plan (PIP).  The goals related to the 

webinars for the PIP are: 

 

 To strengthen the quality and quantity of interaction between 

practitioners and children who are being served through FCS or Foster 

Care.  

 Improve parent engagement through full implementation of the CD 

Practice Model. 

The importance of Worker Visitation with Children webinar was made available to team 

members on July 11, 2019.  The webinar included an overview of policy and described 

elements of a quality visit, to include a portion of the visit with the child alone.  The 

webinar featured Children’s Division team members who have experience utilizing Signs 

of safety tools with children.  They described how utilizing the Signs of Safety tools 

allowed them the opportunity to elicit information from children in a thorough and 

thoughtful way.  De-identified case examples of engagement successes were discussed 

and they allowed a time for questions and answers.  

 

The importance of the Parent Engagement webinar was made available to team 

members on October 15, 2019. The webinar provided an overview of policy and 

described components of a quality visit with parents.  The policy on involving non-

custodial or non-resident parents was reviewed during the webinar.  The webinar also 

featured Children’s Division team members who have experience utilizing Signs of 
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Safety tools with parents.  They described how constructive working relationships 

between professionals and family members are necessary for successful family 

engagement.  De-identified case examples were presented and they allowed a time for 

questions and answers. 

 

The webinars have been posted on the Signs of Safety page on the intranet.  Signs of 

Safety - Childrens Division 

 

 

NECESSARY ACTION 

 

1. Review this memorandum with all Children’s Division staff. 

2. Review revised Child Welfare Manual chapters as indicated below. 

3. All questions should be cleared through normal supervisory channels and 

directed to: 

 

PDS CONTACT 

Crystal Wilson 

573-581-3312 Ext. 222 

Crystal.L.Wilson@dss.mo.gov  

 

MANAGER CONTACT 

Tasha Toebben  

573-526-3899 

Tasha.Toebben@dss.mo.gov  

 

CHILD WELFARE MANUAL REVISIONS 

N/A 

FORMS AND INSTRUCTIONS 

N/A 

REFERENCE DOCUMENTS AND RESOURCES 

Signs of Safety - Childrens Division 

RELATED STATUTE 

N/A 
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